[bookmark: _GoBack]BSA Board Meeting ZOOM CALL re: BOTANY 2020
3/25/20 3pm Central time

Attending: Linda Watson, Rachel Spicer, Andi Wolfe, Ann Sakai, Ya Min, Chris Martine, Johanne Strogan, Amy Litt, Heather Cacanindin, Cyndi Jones, Lucinda McDade, Emily Sessa, Ned Friedman, Shelly Gaynor

SCENARIOS:
A: Conference can go on and be small and be tiny, and lose some money
B: Wait to cancel and reschedule for another year in AK
C: Elect to cancel right now: Looking at $300K to cancel now, and it may be cheaper to cancel later, or we may be forced to cancel. BSA would hold at least 50% of this loss.

DISCUSSION:
Q: If we have a tiny conference, what happens? If 400 people attend the loss is more like $60-70k
Q: What about Evolution? They are still in negotiation and being forced to come back to Cleveland twice. Their conference was sooner, and OH was in a worse position than AK is now.
Q: Separate from the financial implications there are safety practices. Meeting rooms more than 1/3 full would be bad. No one is suggesting that the virus will be gone this summer. Have we talked to the hotel? Yes, and they read back our contract terms to us (2 weeks ago). Since then a tourism board has reached out to offer help, but everyone agrees that it is too early to cancel. Analogy is that it is a game of chicken right now until some state or city ban is in place. We need to wait until it is a win-win for both parties and we both minimize our losses (i.e., we promise to rebook).
Q: Would it be safe to have the conference? Could we conceive of actually holding the meeting? (Not really)
Q: Note that everyone is under travel bans…
· We will likely do a survey of members about who had travel bans for work
· Many commenting that they are forbidden by their institutions to fly anywhere
· Current travel plans to not currently have an endpoint
· Student funding for travel is being re-purposed
· Best guess when we’ll be able to negotiate is the end of May.
Q: One important question to ask is “Would you come if you could?” and for some groups the overwhelming answer will be “no”.
Q: Can we have a virtual conference?  Varying opinions on this and overwhelming amount of information and options are out there.
· Consensus is that we have to offer something. Especially for students finishing up.
· Suggestion that we limit the number of talks
· What about taping talks?
· Too early for this discussion

Other suggestions/comments:
· Students are stressed out about this timeline of uncertainty
· We cannot ask for abstracts to be due before we’ve made a determination.
· There may be limited interest in a digital meeting
· Suggestion that we reconvene in three weeks. It is too soon now to make a decision
· Reminder that we are only one society planning this conference with others
· The magnitude of the current financial loss (if we cancel now) would affect some of the societies for years to decades
· In a week or two AK is going to have a balloon of cases
